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1.       Premier Allows for Return of Water Utilities to SEQ Local Governments
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
As many shocked people in the water industry will by now have read, the Premier has announced today an intention to ‘unscramble the egg’ for water utilities in South East Queensland. As an industry, we advocated strongly against the current State Government imposed model when it was set up and also rallied against the sudden change when the single Distribution Entity was scrapped days after it had been created under a State Government mandate. However, this sudden politically-driven change will have significant ramifications (again) for the industry.

The new plan has not been fully revealed but appears to revolve around transfer of power back to councils who will be able to decide their preferred institutional model but will have prices capped by the State government. The capped prices will be significantly lower than those currently proposed by the Distribution and Retail entities to meet the expected requirements of the Queensland Competition Authority. 

Once again the industry has not been consulted on changes and the practical and technical needs of a complex industry have not been taken into account. In uncertain times, the industry will now have to face with an additional high-level uncertainty. It is not yet clear whether this model and yet another expensive institutional restructure mandated by the State Government will have benefits for SEQ communities beyond and immediate reduction in water prices but it will definitely have ongoing ramifications for workers in the industry.  qldwater will continue to provide updates as they come to hand and support the industry through (yet another) transition. 

Summary of water reform since 2005

· Local government reform process completed in 2008.  Amalgamation affected the majority of councils with up to 8 previous local government areas combining to form one.  The total number of registered water service providers reduced to 84 (73 local government).

· Water reform in South-East Queensland commenced in 2008

· Water retail and wastewater services transferred to council control with former council bulk water functions moved to the state under the control of Seqwater

· Establishment of the water grid including the Water Grid Manager, Linkwater, Watersecure and (the expanded) Seqwater

· Establishment (briefly) of a distribution/ retail entity to take control of water retail and wastewater services from the 10 SEQ councils

· May - July 2010 Removal of that entity, establishment instead of: 

· Unitywater (servicing Sunshine Coast and Moreton local government areas)

· Queensland Urban Utilities (servicing Brisbane, Ipswich, Somerset, Lockyer Valley, Scenic Rim local government areas)

· Allconnex Water (servicing Gold Coast, Redlands, Logan local government areas)

· Dec 2010 proposed merger of Watersecure and Seqwater by July 2011.

· 7 April 2011, announcement that all established utilities will be scrapped, returning to a early-2008 structure (we assume).
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